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NEXT MEETING: JANUARY 14TH, 2021. BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AT 7:00 PM

The THOA Board of Directors continues to monitor the corona virus situation while taking into account the

social distancing recommendations from state and local government entities. Consequently, the January Board
of Directors meeting will be conducted using the ZOOM video conferencing forum. Members may find a link to
the meeting and further information at: Tuscawilla.org. There will be no December meeting.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Happy Holidays! It is hard to believe that the end of
yet another year approaches. It has been a crazy year but
the Tuscawilla community has much to be thankful for. As
the COVID crises appears to be re-surging, I hope that you
all had a safe, enjoyable Thanksgiving holiday with family
& friends.

YOUR TUSCAWILLA HOME OWNERS
ASSOCIATION AT WORK

Within this issue of Tuscawilla Today you will find pictures
and notes from the November 16th Winter Springs City
Commission meeting. During this eventful evening, two
new City Commissioners (Matt Benton & Rob Elliott) were
sworn in for their first term in office and our own Tuscawilla
resident Ted Johnson was sworn in for the second time.
The election results appeared to be a continued trend to
remove developers or real estate professionals from the City
Commission.

After the swearing in ceremonies, 1 was proud to represent
your Tuscawilla Home Owners Association by providing
much needed funds toward the beautification of our
community and the children of Winter Springs. In what
has become an annual event, the THOA made a donation
of $1,500 to the “Shop With A Cop” program. Under the
guidance of Officer Tracy Fugate of the Winter Springs
Police Department, this program will once again provide
Christmas presents to approximately 80 children in our city.

In addition to presents for children, your THOA made a
donation of $3,000 to offset the cost of replacement holiday
decorations around our community. Holiday decorations
and lights have long been a tradition around our grand
fountains and each entrance to our community. For those
unfamiliar; our fountains, medians along Winter Springs
Boulevard and other common areas are maintained by the
City. The funds for repairs and upkeep are derived from an
additional property tax of $120 per year paid by Tuscawilla
homeowners. These funds are managed by the Tuscawilla
Lighting & Beautification District Advisory Committee
(TLBD) which is made up of Tuscawilla residents. Your
THOA played a major role in the building of our fountains
and continues to support this Committee in the execution of
its duties when appropriate.

In a unique coincidence; the Winter Springs Police
Department also formally introduced their new K-9 “Max”

December 2020

to the Mayor, Commissioners and
residents of our city at this same
meeting. If you may recall; the THOA
also made a major contribution
towards the cost of this police dog
carlier this year.

1t is your Board of Directors belief that
the long standing close relationship :
the THOA has with the City benefits all residents of the
city and our property values. Your Board of Directors
appreciates the trust you have placed in the volunteers
that serve on the board. We sincerely hope that in addition
to a full subscription to this publication, that you believe
the annual dues of $30 is a good value and a worthwhile
investment in your community.

Ibelieve I speak for the entire Board of Directors when I say:
we consider it an honor to serve this communityand wish
you and your families the best during this holiday season!

Kevin McCann
THOA President:
Publisher, Tuscawilla Today
Email: kev.mccannl @yahoo.com
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Family owned and operated since 1981

407-699-9111

785 8. Highway 17/92 « Longwood, FL 32750

ACDC Hybrid Service

technicians are i J" vhrid Cert .;’.,.l"a"{-'f /
Free Shuttle Service...
.. .when your vehicle needs repairs. And
here’s eight more solid reasons lo use
Automotive One Service Center

Dentistry for

Children

Troy L. King, D.D.S.

Diplomate American Board of
Pediatric Dentistry

We welcome parents in
our treatment areas

1390 City View Center
Oviedo, FI. 32765

Phone: 407-977-9990 i* . :
Fax: 407-977-0672

www.PediatricDentistOrlando.com
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"FIRST RATE SERVICE AT A FAIR PRICE"

* 38 Years of Quality Service

* Qur Technicians are ASE Certified

* We are proud to be an AAR (Approved Auto Repair) Facility for AAA

* We offer Towing when needed, and customer shutte service

* We will take you to work or home, or arrange a rental car if needed

« Estimates provided at no cost

* We service all makes and models and offer assistance with recommended repairs

» Shop us for your tire needs, we deal with many warehouses

* All repairs carry 1 year warranty and we HONOR many extended warranty contracts

» OUR MISSION STATEMENT SAYS IT ALL:

‘Quality People doing a Quality Job of Customer Care’
Please call and ask for Leon, Todd, or Dave.
For trailer hitch or trailer repairs ask for Karl.

Visit us at: Automotiveone.com

’Regaf Painting

cf Central Florida

A Full Service Painting Company

Residential & Commercial Painting
« Interior & Exterior ¢ Pavers & Decks
« Water Proof Coatings ¢ Pressure Cleaning

« FREE Estimates & Color Consulting

Quality Workmanship

& Competitive Prices
Liability & Workers Compensation Coverage

PETER PELLETIER
407-695-8498

www.regalpainting.com
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EDITOR’S NOTES

CITY OF WINTER SPRINGS WINTER
WONDERLAND OF LIGHTS

The City of Winter Springs will be presenting a Drive-Through
event for viewing holiday lights and seeing Santa Clause at his
workshop. The Winter Wonderland of Lights will be available at
Central Winds Park on December 4th, 5th, 11th and 12th. This
is a new alternative to the previous year’s celebrations at the
Town Center but be assured that you will not be disappointed.
See page 13 for details.

MAKE A DONATION

There are still opportunities to make contributions to local
charitable causes. Arnic Nussbaum holds the Guardian ad
Litem “Secret Santa Program” each year. Consider donating
unwrapped toys or gift cards. The deadline is December 9th. The
WSPD is accepting unwrapped gifts at their headquarter lobby.
The deadline is December 18th, See the advertisements on Page
9 and Page 15 for details,

MEET KAREN THOMPSON

I was informed by THOA member Sherry Reeves that we have
a very “special” resident here in Tuscawilla. Karen Thompson
is in her 16th year as a parent volunteer and the Volunteer
Chair for the Central Florida Chapter of Autism Speaks, an
international non-profit organization dedicated to improving the
lives of families atfected by autism through advocacy, scientific
research, awareness and family services. She also contributes her
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. trying to do!
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I was implying.
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time at the Arnold Palmer Medical Center
in Orlando, Florida where she has been a
Patient Pal in the Child Life Department
for the past 15 years and has served both
on the Volunteer Council and the Family
Advisory Committee. Please see page 6
and read more about this amazing person.

CITY OF WINTER SPRINGS

NOVEMBER 16TH MEETING

As a result of the November 3rd General Election, the City
of Winter Springs will have two new Commissioners and one
returning Commissioner. Other events that occurred during this
meeting included contributions made by the THOA for Shop-
With-A-Cop and new holiday decorations. The WSPD received
a contribution from Zechariah Cartwright and the Running 4
Heroes, Inc. See page 9 for the complete story,

CONGRATULATIONS TO

HOMETOWN HERO ROBERT GILBERT

This year’s City of Winter Springs “Hometown Hero” is Robert
“Bob” Gilbert. Mr. Gilbert was recognized at the Veterans Day
Tribute held on November 11th at City Hall. Mr. Gilbert served
in the United States Army form 1962-1984. Please see page
for more information about the ceremony and the impressive
service of Bob Gilbert. Please visit Page 11.

WWII VETERAN AND HOMETOWN HERO
EMIL ABRAHAMIAN PASSES

Emil Abrahamian was a longtime resident of the Tuscawilla
Community who has sadly passed away. Mr. Abrahamian was
94 years old at the time of his death. His was an example of
a life well lived with experiences that included working in his
father’s pool hall, joining the army at the age of 18, working
in industry and being an artist/cartoonist. He was a husband,
father and grandfather. Emil Abrahamian was the City of Winter
Springs “Hometown Hero” in 2019,

PROTECT OUR WASTE PRO WORKERS

The holiday season will result in increased garbage and recycle
items. Due to the COVID-19 virus spread, the Waste Pro
Company has requested that our citizens exercise additional
precautions so as to protect their workers from becoming sick.
Please see page 15 for recommendations that will keep these
workers safe as they gather your garbage and recycle items.

THE MONTH OF DECEMBER

December got its name from the Latin word decem for 10
because it was originally the tenth month of the year in the
Roman calendar. December is the last of seven months that have
a length of 31 days. National Ugly Christmas Sweater Day is
December 18th, The first day of winter begins on December
21st. Most importantly, December 31st is New Year’s Eve and
the end of 2020!

Have a safe and happy Holiday Season.

Ted Johnson
Editor, Tuscawilla Today

I can be reached at tedjohnsonl @live com

Like us on Facebook: Tuscawilla Homeowners Association - THOA 5



MEET
KAREN THOMPSON

I realize that this article is supposed to be about a “Special
Person,” and I am sincerely humbled that someone
considered me “special” enough to be the subject of this
article. I don’t consider myself to be a special person. I
consider myself a fortunate person who has come across
special opportunities to help others, and even more fortunate
to be surrounded by special people to help me do so. I have
had the incredible opportunity to devote my time to two
causes that I love - one that I had expected to be doing as
a parent, and one that T did not. For both, I have tried to
embrace a simple philosophy that has helped me, and that
I hope has been conveyed to and helpful to those I support:
start where you are, use what you have, work as hard as you
can, ask for and accept help when you need it, appreciate
every success, no matter how big or small and give back -
always give back. It doesn’t matter how fast you get there
- what matters is the direction you’re going and what kind
of person you want to be along the way. Easy to say, harder
to do, but well worth the effort.

The activity I expected to be involved with - being a youth
sports coach - seemed like a natural path after playing ball,
along with my 4 brothers, from a very young age througha
great experience playing collegiate softball. T envisioned
coaching my kids and relishing passing on the love of
playing. The one I didn’t expect was being the Volunteer
Chair for the Central Florida Chapter of Autism Speaks, a
cause that I was drawn to after my daughter, Jessica, was
diagnosed with Autism Spectrum Disorder at age 2. I have
had the great privilege to do both - as a baseball coach to
my son, Ben, now 21, from t-ball through his high school
career at Oviedo High School, where I have remained an
assistant coachfor the last 6 years; and for the last 16 years
as a volunteer with Autism Speaks, where I work to help my
daughter Jessica, now 23, and myriad families like ours to
confront the lifelong challenges of autism.

My work with Autism Speaks began when the organization
_badjustbeen formed and was looking to start chapters around
" the country. I went to hear about their research initiatives and
outreach programs to help families. They asked if anyone
was interested in helping. Unbeknownst to me, I was the
only one who raised my hand. After discovering that, and
having a good, solid moment of trepidation about whether I
could take on that responsibility, I am so grateful that I did.

Autism Speaks is a ground roots, volunteer-driven
organization. With only one or two staff partners who do
an amazing job covering several other markets in addition
to Central Florida. Our volunteers have to wear several
hats. I have been the walk chair for 16 years, but T am also
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very fortunate to have done a lot of community outreach as
well. When it became apparent that families did not have
access to autism evaluations - because of a limited number
of providers, associated costs or insurance issues, lengthy
wait times for appointments, and sometimes even cultural
issues - we partnered with Nemours Children’s Hospital and
UCF CARD to address the problem. Setting up in Wal-Mart
parking lots, county health offices, public libraries and other
places, we have offered free autism screenings to families
for the past several years. We have screened hundreds
of families at no cost in an cffort to get them the earliest
possible answers and the earliest possible intervention.

I have also been able to do autism awareness and sensitivity
trainings for a variety of groups - from kindergartners to
high school students, local churches and synagogues,
Arnold Palmer Hospital, and local attractions including
Disney, Legoland, Ortlando Science Center and Sea Life
Aquarium. These are amazing opportunities to help the
community have a better understanding of what autism is —
and, in some cases, what it isn’t — so that we can engender
compassion for and acceptance of individuals with autism.
While I'm grateful for every training request, it is especially
rewarding to do these with children — the earlier they can be
made to understand their peers who have disabilities, the
more likely they are to accept and support them.

My time as a baseball coach has had a particularly personal
connection to the work I do with Autism Speaks. Having
the chance to make a positive impact on a young person
- in my case, high school baseball players - is an absolute
privilege. And using the baseball field as the world’s best
classroom to teach life lessons is a gift. These boys are
talented, motivated, hard-working athletes. And I hope that
I’ve been able to help them get the best possible experience
out of playing baseball. But more than that - having the
good fortune of being part of an exceptional coaching staff
who ensures that our players’ character and integrity exceed
their batting averages and fielding percentages - I hope that
I am preparing them to have a compassionate and accepting
disposition, a healthy perspective, and a successful path that
will allow them to give back to others along the way.

From the time I started coaching, Jessica has spent countless
hours at the baseball field - in the stands for games, on
weekends when I'm doing extra work with players, even
helping me do my groundskeeping work on the field - giving
her ample opportunity to interact with the players. For some
of these boys, it is the first direct exposure they’ve had to a
personwith a disability. It is certainly a learning experience
for them both.

The players have enthusiastically come to the Autism
Speaks Walk for years as members of Team Jessica. Some
of them have dressed as the Oviedo HS Lion mascot and
interacted with guests. Some have volunteered in our kids’
activities area. At our very first walk event, my son Ben
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walked proudly by his big sister’s side, leading a thousand
people around the walk route. They are a huge help and have
a great time, but I do ask them all to do one thing in particular
for me: at some point during the event, I want them to stop for
one minute, to look around and truly notice the individuals
and families affected by autism. I want them to understand
the challenges these families face, to contrast that with an
appreciation for the capabilities and opportunities they have
been so fortunate to enjoy and/or have possibly taken for
granted, and then to think about what they can do to make
someone else’s life a little better.

Ilove coaching. There is nothing more satisfying than helping
someone to be successful at something they love.The same
is true for my work with Autism Speaks. I love it. I always
say that autism is the most fascinating thing I wish T knew
nothing about. But through my experiences with my own
family and with the myriad others I've met along the way,
it became clear to me that we need support beyond our own
efforts. We need the community to understand our challenges,
to compassionately embrace and help us unleash the potential
our loved ones possess, and to accept them for the wonderful
people they are.

Family is my priority. Autism Speaks is my mission. Coaching
baseball is my passion. How lucky am I that I can meld them
all into the pursuit of one common goal -- trying to start a
single ripple of kindness that hopefully develops into a
tsunami of help, hope and compassion for others.

One of my favorite moments

concerning Jessica:

It’s hard to fully explain what it was like to watch Jessica
walk across the stage at graduation. It was a milestone we

were told, literally when she was in pre-K, would never
happen. We knew that they were trying to help us adjust our
expectations, something we fight against all the time but
realistically have to do as parents of a special needs child.
Thinking about all that it took for her to get to that moment
— the countless years of therapies, the countless meetings at
school, the amazing teachers and assistants who helped her
(regardless of what they were told they should or shouldn’t do
at those countless meetings), the incredible family that came
to graduation after being a part of this journey from day 1,
the graduating class who erupted in applause when Jessica
walked across the stage, knowing how hard it was for her to
get there because they had seen in firsthand all those years,
and of course the indescribable courage and strength it took
Jessica to combat every challenge autism through at her — it
was simply euphoric.

Information on Autism Speaks:

Autism Speaks is an international 501(c)(3) dedicated to
promoting solutions, across the spectrum and throughout
the lifespan, for the needs of people with autism and their
families. We do this through increasing global understanding
and acceptance, advancing breakthroughs in autism research,
expanding early childhood screening and intervention,
improving the transition to adulthood and ensuring access to
reliable information across the lifespan.

Our chapter serves the entire Central Florida area, including
Orange, Seminole, Lake, Osceola, Volusia, Brevard and parts
of Polk County.

Website: www.autismspeaks.org
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- CITY OF WINTER SPRINGS GOMMISSION

o8 .
GRSy [ MEETING NOVEMBER 16th

This meeting represented a variety of events that impact our City, the Tuscawilla Community, and the safety
of one of our police officers. After months of being saturated with campaign information, the majority of
our voters selected two new City Commissioners and re-clected a third incumbent Commissioner. Your
THOA Board of Directors voted to present two checks to support the WSPD Shop-With-A-Cop program
and to help pay for new holiday decorations that were purchased by the TLBD. Winter Springs’ resident
Zechariah Cartwright is the young man who founded Running 4 Heroes Inc. and he presented a K-9
Ballistic Vest for Officer “Max™.

The evening began with an outstanding inanguration ceremony. Commissioner Matt Benton, Commissioner
Raob Elliott, and Commissioner Ted Johnson were formally sworn in to serve in their respgctive roles.
Mr. Benton is a longtime resident of the City and is a business owner. Mr. Elliott is a fraud investigator
for an insurance company. Dr. Ted Johnson is a retired teacher and school administrator in addition to
being editor of the Tuscawilla Today Newsletter. All three commissioners are committed to serving our
residents by listening and acting in the best interest of our city.

THOA President Kevin McCann presented two checks during the regular commission meeting. The first
check was a contribution of $1,500 to the Shop-With-A-Cop program that will help provide holiday gift
items to needy children in our community. The program is designed to take children to a local store so that
they can buy gifts for family members. This year, the Police Department, under the direction of Officer
Tracy Pugate, will bring items to the children at their homes.

Another check for $3,000 was presented by President Kevin McCann to the City of Winter Springs to help
offset the cost of new holiday decorations for the Tuscawilla Community. The Tuscawilla Lighting and
Beautification District Committee have already purchased the decorations with the help of the THOA.

When Zechariah Cartwright became aware that Officer “Max™ did not have a bullet proof vest, he
immediately used the contributions from the Running 4 Heroes fund to purchase this protective gear. We
appreciate this young man’s continued support for families of fallen or injured First Responders. As of
2 __ this date, Zechariah has run 333 miles for this amazing charity.

SECRET SANTA - FOR THE GUARDIAN AD LITEM
PROGRAM OF SEMINOLE COUNTY

A\ CONSIDER DONATING A NEW UNWRAPPED TOY FOR CHILDREN WHO HAVE BEEN
% ABUSED/NEGLECTED AND ARE IMPOVERISHED. DONATION DEADLINE M
' is Wednesday DECEMBER 9th. TOY DROP OFF @ The Georgtowne subdivision 3 7
‘ @ 687 Andover Circle ( Contactless Drop Off) place the donations on the X
bench or donation box from 7 AM-9pm Or call Arnie Nussbaum Guardian {5 AL

ad Litem @ 407-359-0849 for More information. Thanks for helping a kid ~ »;#F54EE or
! in need have a brighter holiday and for continuing this wonderful Tradition!

FLORIDS GUABDIAN 4P LITA:
ERARIAY
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KIM'S ANNUAL HOLIDAY COLORING CONTEST
TWO WINNERS WILL RECEIVE 8100
DEADLINE: DEC 15, 2020

Mail your entry to Kim Coburn | REMAX Town & Country
1515 Tuskawilla Road, Suite 101, Winter Springs, FL 32708
Or take a photo and email to KimCoburn(@'¢gmail.com

KIMCOBURN.COM | 407.341.1324 | RE/MAX TOWN & COUNTRY REALTY
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This year’s Veterans Day Event was once again hosted by the
City of Winter Springs, the Winter Springs Rotary Club, and
supported by the Winter Springs VEW Post 5405. The format was
adjusted to a virtual platform and moved indoors due to COVID
and weather concerns. Winter Springs’ Master of Ceremonies
and Tuscawilla resident Amic Nussbaum did a masterful job of
conducting the program and honoring the veterans who have
served and continue to serve in our armed forces.

This year, the City of Winter Springs selected Robert “Bob”
Gilbert as the 2020 Hometown Hero. Mr. Gilbert served in the
United States Army, Army Reserve, and National Guard for
22 years from 1962-1984. He retired from service as a Major.

During his service, Bob completed 2 tours of duty i Vietnam.
His first tour was with the 5th Special Forces group as a team
commander and his second tour was with an infantry company
as a commander in the 173rd Airborne Brigade. '

While serving, Major Gilbert attended the Vietnamese airborne
school and received his Vietnam Jump Wings. He received the
Bronze Star, Army Commendation Medal with a “V” for Valor, the
Purple Heart, Army Achievement Medal, the Meritorious Service
Medal, and the Combat Infantryman Badge. Congratulations
Bob Gilbert for being selected as our “Hometown Hero” and
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SERVICE!

TUSCAWILLA RESIDENT EMIL ABRAHAMIAN

Friday, November 13 was indeed a very unlucky day
for our Community. During the afternoen, I received a
phone call from Raffi Abrahamian informing me that
his father had passed away while in the hospital. Mr.
Abrahamian was a longtime resident of the Tuscawilla
Community who had recently lost his wife. As a WWII
veteran and artist, Emil had made contributions through
his art work to support a variety of military causes as
well as political candidates. In addition te being named
2019 City of Winter Springs Hometown Hero, Mr.
Abrahamian’s art work is on display at the George W.
Bush Presidential Library and archived at the United
States Library of Congress.

Emil Abrahamian always maintained a great love for our
country. In addition to being a devoted family man, he
was a true patriot with a passion for freedom and liberty.
The walls in his office had pictures of letters from U.S.
Presidents, Senators, and acclaimed officials recognizing

his art work. He was a member of the Cartoonist Socicty
and was personal friends with “Peanuts” cartoonist
“Charlie” Schultz. Emil’s cartoons were published
in the Arab News English Language Daily. “Stumpy
Stumbler” was perhaps the most popular character but
Mr. Abrahamian also created “Space Shots”, “Animal
Chatter”, “Impressions” and “The Spacers”.

As a member of the Greatest Generation, Emil
Abrahamian represented the character traits that are
desperately needed in our current situation. Emil was
henest and respected people of integrity. He recognized
that our freedom comes at a high price and that there
are members of our society who are threats to this
cherished way of life. We can learn a great deal from
the elder members of our community. Emil Abrahamian
represents a group of amazing individoals who served
our country well and will be missed as the “Greatest
Generation” gradually passes away.
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Want to advertise in the next issue?

Tuscawilla Tod:

is THE Tuscawilla Homeowners’ Association’s
monthly newsletter for the community.

Deadline is December 15" for the January issue.
Don't delay, save your spot today!
E-mait Lisg@cpponline.com for the current Rate/Spec sheet.

office: 407.302.9147 » web; www.cpponline.com
2300 Old Lake Mary Rd. » Sanford, FL 32771

Elizabeth Larsen

2¥ Julie “B” Realty,

* Top Sales Agents in Tuscawilla
*  Seller Representation Specialist
*  Accredited Buyer Representative
* Gold Key Certifled

Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays
and Happy New Year 2020

Inc.

Realtor, BBA, MBA

I e
l

Cell: 407-415-1552

? Honesty, Integrtty, Experlenc

ElizabethLarsen@cfl.rr.com

Let Us Help You Reach Your Real Estate Goals!

Local, Professional Real Estate Services for over 41 years

Lindsey Larsen Alders
Realtor, BA, Rollins
Cell: 407-230-8910

LindsAlderRealtor@gmail.com
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Drive through Central Winds Park and view holiday lights by the City
and local businesses and organizations. In the middle of the route,
wave to Santa at his woerkshop provided by A Budget Tree Service, Inc!

Presented by

AdventHealth Lok ocal

PANGATING

WWW.WINTERSPRINGSFL.ORG/WINTERWONDERLAND




TOP OB-GYNS FOR

LIFELONG CARE.

When you choose a place of care for your pregnancy, it should provide a
lifetime of services. With Orlando Health Physician Associates, your first
appointment is the start of a lasting journey. And as partners with Orlando
Health Winnie Palmer Hospital for Women & Babies, you have the support of a
dedicated, specialized team for your birth day experience. For care moms trust
no matter the need, choose Orlando Health.

(321) 842-8600
OrlandoHealth.com/topOBcare

ORLANDO Physician Associates
[_I E A I Tl__[ Member of Orlando Health Medical Growup
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Our Strength Gomes From Your Membership...

Like us on Facebook: Tuscawilla Homeowners Association-THOA
Plan to join or renew your membership during the month of January at our website: www.tuscawilla.org

As you may know, the general membership renewal period
for the THOA runs from the 1st of January through the
31st of December each year. This year the THOA Board
of Directors voted to keep the annual dues at $30.00. For
your convenience, you may pay online at www.tuscawilla.
org. Given the current situation with the COVID-19 virus,
our in-person community activities have been placed on
hold. This has not, however, had an impact on the many
functions performed by your Tuscawilla Homeowners
Association. The following represents most but not all of
the activities and community contributions performed by
your organization during this past year:

¢ Sponsor for the Children’s Free Lunch Program held

at Dominick’s Restaurant

» Sponsor for stocking the Indian Trails Middle School
Food Pantry Program

* In collaboration with the Tuscawilla Lighting and
Beautification District, the THOA has contributed to
the purchase new holiday lighting at the entrances of
Our community

* Publication of 12 issues of the Tuscawilla Today
magazine newsletter.

Protect your trash/recycling
workers from COVID-19

Based en current knowledge, we aire not dealing with a true arborme hazard Droplets fall quickly to the ground o other
surfaces where they remain Touching those surfaces and then touchmg one's face 15 the true sk and should be
avoided What are those surfaces? They could be anything Therefore, our workers should assuve that all surfaces coulkd
be contaminated by COVID-19 This includes the waste cart handles, truck body, door handles etc Our workers are
wearing gloves and washing and sanmar.g their hands often to rminimoze the nsk At this tme, we & not pwars: of any
significant pubik: hasith hazard from waste aperations

F o]

]
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« Put£arts outon time and
retrieve carts quickly

= Malntain scclal distance
« Carefully bag all waste
Tie the b closed

Put all bags and
recyclables into carts

= Keep lids on cart to
avoid littering

i3 plastic bags or tlssues
n recycling

= If needed, rinse contalners,
Make sure all contalners are
empty and dry

* Plaze only program recyclables
in your recycling carts or bins

« NO medkal sharps or syringes in recycling
* Wipe down your carts,
espedally the handles
and lids, once you
placed them at the curb

Place any medical sharps or syringes in a
rigld plastic container, <learly label it
“SHALES,"seal it tightly

« Put the container in the trash

wosteprousn.cam | 307 it o/ Wosic Pz USA 1 I Tnlubss i westin miaup
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* Puoblication of the Tuscawilla Directory complete
with vital information about our community and our
city, the Tuscawilla community map, and the names
and addresses of our residents.

* Provider of Free Tuscawilla License Plates and
frames.

+ Community support through financial contributions
for Shop-with-a-Cop, along with other donations that
support our families and local schools.

* Major contributor toward the purchase of a police dog
for the WSPD

* Improvements to our local parks and common areas
including benches.

* Board member participation and monitoring of city
meetings and committee activities that impact the
Tuscawilla community.

Please know that the THOA will once again host the Annual
Family Fun Day, conduct community social events, and
host guest speakers as soon as these gatherings are deemed
to be safe. You will be receiving a THOA Dues Renewal
Notice next month in the mail. You can return the card with
your check payable to THOA or you can renew online at

www.tuscawilla.org.

JANUARY IS “THOA DUES
RENEWAL MONTH” FOR 2021

PLEASE BE SURE TO RENEW YOUR THOA
MEMBERSHIP AND SUPPORT THIS VITAL
ORGANIAZATION!
=o | Details
: : ; ¢ The Winter Springs Police

Department would like to
invite our community to
. donate new, unwrapped toys
! and gifts to local children in
need during this holiday scason! Donations can be
dropped off at the Police Department (300 N. Moss
Rd.) in the lobby until December 18.

— » bt
- g e i L L
,-.—u.i-;’:‘

e T W
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THE OLD FARMER’S ALMANAC SUGGESTIONS
FOR BUYING A CHRISTMAS TREE

The first suggestion is to buy a freshly-cut tree from a
reputable nursery or cut your own. There are a couple of
locations near us that include Santa’s Farm & Christmas Tree
Forest in Eustis and Kelly’s Christmas Trees in Orlando.
The top selling Christmas trees, as reported by growers
across the United States, are the Scotch pine, Douglas fir,
white pine, and balsam fir. When shopping for your tree, go
elsewhere if you see a lot of needles on the ground around
the tree. To check a tree’s freshness, pull your hand towards
you along the branch. Needles should not fall off.

Once the tree is brought back to the house, saw a couple of
inches off the bottom of the trunk before setting in water.

||
Santa’s City Run
: B Santais coming to Winter Springs!
2020 Dates: Monday, December 7 -

Friday, December 11
Time: 5:00 PM - 8:00 PM

Each year Santa visits Winter
Springs for one week and is escorted
each night around the city by the
Winter Springs Police Department to spread candy and joy
to the children and families who come outside to wave to
him. On the big night, be sure to listen for the police sirens!

Routes have been updated this year to ensure Santa reaches
everyone. Be sure to check the list below twice!
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 10

Areas of Tuskawilla (north of Winter Springs Blvd.):
Barclay Reserve, Barrington Estates, Southern Oaks and
Integra 360

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 11

Areas of Tuskawilla (south of Winter Springs Blvd.):
X Amberly

HANDYMAN
SERVICES

TRIM WORK *» WOOD ROT REPAIRS
DRYWALL REPAIRS * PAINTING

FREE ESTIMATES » INSURED = SENIOR DISCOUNTS

407-365-9098
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When a tree is cut, pitches oozes out and seals the pores. By
cutting off the base, you open the pores and the tree will be
able to absorb water. Keep in mind that a freshly-cut tree
can consume a gallon of water in 24 hours. Always monitor
the tree stand to assure that the water level remains above
the tree base.

For safety reasons, always keep trees away from heating
ducts or other heat sources. Some people add aspirin, Sprite,
or sugar to the water to help the tree last longer. Take note
that none of these methods have been scientifically proven
to help prevent trees from drying out and becoming a
potential hazard.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

December 2nd
WS Planning and Zoning Board Meeting, 5:30

December 4th and 5th

WS Winter Wonderland at Central Winds Park,
7:00 - 9:00

December 7th

Pearl Harbor Day

December 10 & 11th
Santa’s City Run in Tuscawilla

December 11th and 12th

WS Winter Wonderland at Central Winds Park,
7:00-9:00

Hanukkah Begins

December 12th

WS Shop-With-A-Cop

December 14th

WS Regular Commissioner’s Meeting, 6:30

December 16th

Bicycle & Pedestrian Advisory Committee
Meeting, 5:30

December 18th

Hanukkah Ends

December 22nd
Code Enforcement Meeting, 5:30

December 25th
Christmas Day

December 2020



News At A Glance

WINTER SPRINGS POLICE DEPARTMENT
CAC NOTICE

The WSPD Citizens Advisory Committee meeting scheduled
for December 9th has been canceled. The meetings will be
held again next year.

WSPD VEHICLE SAFETY MEASURES TO
PREVENT THEFT

Practice TLC: Take out valuables, Lock your vehicle, and
close your windows & sunroof. Take out valuables: If you
can leave your valuables at home, do so. Otherwise, take
your valoables with you rather than leaving them in your
vehicle. If you have to leave them, place them in your trunk
before arriving at your destination. Lock your vehicle: Verify
that your vehicle is securely locked before leaving the area.
Keyless or remote locking systems can malfunction from
a low battery, leaving your vehicle vulnerable. Make sure
it’s locked! Check your remote locking and alarm activation
devices batteries regularly, Close your windows & sunroofs:
Windows and sunroofs allow a thief to access your vehicle
quickly and quietly. Even a crack in the window makes a
thief’s job much easier. Verify that your windows are rolled
up and the sunroof is closed before leaving the vehicle.

DO YOU KNOW
SOMEONE....

IN TUSCAWILLA WHO HAS

A SPECIAL HOBBY OR
INSIGHTFUL EXPERIENCE?
LET US KNOW AND WE WILL
BE GLAD TO RECOGNIZE
THEM IN A FUTURE ISSUE OF
TUSCAWILLA TODAY.

We are blessed to have so many wonderful community
members who represent a variety of talents and
experiences to share with us. As editor of the Tuscawilla
Today Newsletter, 1 have endeavored to highlight
those individuals who have interesting hobbies and/or
experiences that are enlightening. If you are aware of
someone in our community that would be willing to
share their “story” with us, please let me know and I
will reach out to them.

Thank you, Ted.
I can be contacted at: tedjohnsonl @live.com.

December 2020

NEWCOMERS OF CENTRAL FLORIDA

The members of the Newcomers of Central Florida, Inc.
arc hosting a “Welcome Back” Luncheon on December
10th. This event was advertised in the November issue
of Tuscawilla Today. We have received a notice that the
organizers will be assessing the attendance numbers for
the luncheon to determine future in-person events. More
information will be available next month.

WASTE PRO HOLIDAY SCHEDULE

Household garbage and yard trash collection services will
not be provided on the following days:

Memorial Day

. Independence Day
. Labor Day

. Thanksgiving Day
. Christmas Day

6. New Year’s Day

Recycling collection services will not be provided on the
following days:

1. Memorial Day

. Independence Day
. Labor Day

. Thanksgiving Day
. Christmas Day

. New Year’s Day

W B W N

Normal services will resume on the next regularly scheduled
collection day.

WW

 CLASSIFIEDADS |

1. This section will enly print if there are 2 or more ads submitted. Classified ads are FREE
to MEMBERS of the THOA, There is a $5.00 charge for non-members that must be subrmilted

with the ad. When submitting, include your name, address & phone number. Ads must be
& column fines or less and received by the 15th of the month. Ads raceived after the 15th will be
placed in the following menth's publication.

2. You may nat acvertise any TYPE OF BUSINESS In the classffied section. This includes both the
sale of goods and the provision of services on a regular basis to the publc,

3. You may not acvertise any REAL ESTATE, except for vacation rentals. Thers is a $5.00 cherge for
hoth members & non-members that must be submitted with the ad.

4, Ads CANNOT he accepted by phons, E-mail Lisa@gpponline com or mail Creative Printing &
Puhlishing, Aftn: Lisa Kimbrough-Rodriguez, 2300 Cld Lake Mary Rd, Sanford, FL 32771 {note in
e-mail or on envelope that it's a THOA Classified).

5. The Homeowners' Assaciation and the Printer reserve the right to edit contributions for space o
content purposes,

FOR SALE: Beautiful antique mahogany desk. 23"D x 44"W x 31"H.
Phatos available. Call 407-423-1657,

WANTED: Hobbyist wants to buy old Lionel electric traing. If you aren't
even planning 1o use them during the Christmas season, why keep them?
| will buy them from you. Please call 407-365-7860.
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THOA BOARD MEMBERS PRIVATE HOMEDWNERS ASSOCIATIONS WMy I=3 1 TN ]e RESERVE @ TUSCAWILLA

President Do to spane, we ol Ist Pres, VP, ez & Tres Pres. .. .. Jay Suansky. 321-765-7339 LCAM- Chelsea Bono, Bone

; VP, JoeDeSanls ... 407-542-1088 &Associes............. A07-278 5661
Ko MoCam....... 407-405-5646 appop gL EN V... DavdGow ..... 3217657321 Pies.... MakCueen. ... . Nor-Pubished
‘“KV'C:AP';;“‘”'“: - Pres... . Lucy Zabala . .. ... 4077217764 VP . SamNager. .. ..., 4079718012 VP ... Jon Drhoft. ... . .Non Publshed
Lt Mierigke......... 407-359- V... .BoSkephens. ... .. A07-619-3633 Sec .....BeckiLong.. ... Non-Publshed
2nd Vice President Sec . ... . Tiffany Ashford .. . . 407-738-1932 ggmm&hu;;%?sE Non-Publshed Treas ... .GayGrund.. ..... Non-Published
Ancrea Herman .. ....... 407-497-9143  Treas ... .TaaSooLum..... 321-460-0142 W Jos Yarusnsd . Nen-Pubished SENECA BEND
Secre'hry: ARROWHEAD SsC..... Dira Joyca. . ... .Nen-Puplished Pres. ... Lee Massie. ... .. Non-Published
Chris Waguespack ...... 407-365-4537  Pres, ... StartKnol. .. .. 407-353-0818 Treas ... SueCaddons .. . ..Non-Published Sec/Treas .ReneeWiiey, .. .. .. .Non-Publisned
Treasurer: VP/Tieas. . Arsanio Calle. . .. 407-366-2091
CREEKS RUN TUSCA OAKS
Roger MO 407-366:7592. Sec ... T Regan. ... A07-366-6573 b oeBondn L ... Non-Published Pres. .. LindaGaunt ... ... Non-Published
Directors: BEAR CREEK ESTATES Vo Chrisine Henrigues . 407-542-3815 VP .. DonWloox. . ... ... Non-Publshe
Sue Beveriage. ... .. 407-365-7447  Pres. ... MikeTaylor.. ... 407-376-1720 Sec . ... Shene-Johnson .. .. Non-Published Sec/Tieas . Jeri Wicox ... ... Non-Published
Tory Boberd ............. 407-487-8361 VP, JmRichey... .. 407-366-8833 Tieas . .. .Gaba Smither. ... Non-Publshed 1)ceaNY PLACE
Kim CODUM...... 4073411324 SeC.... G Athe. ... 4075127886\ popr N Pres. .. . Theresa Goroon .. 407-620-3005
Denil Hobseoer ..., 407 247-04p1 1668+ BEITFIONGS o AOF-366-2078 oo T Bty 407-366-4018 VP ... LbbySpie. ... 407-212-6853
BENTLEY GREEN Sec ..., Thomas Robinson . 407-365-3196 Kristina Renick LCAM,
Tugegljwhlu TODAY S— Pres.....TomAlen.... ... A07-365-9472 Tigas . . Charles Srinkle . .. 207-366-5465 P&R Housing Management ... 407-423-7504
55 JO 327
e WP AdyHisey L 4079717133 e pewaron o WEDGEWOOD GOLF VILLAS
COMMITTEES \S/P """ éﬁ"fﬂMa‘lm """" jg;g??gg?g HOWELL CREEK RESERVE Pres. . PaulGinl........ 4072307793
Parliamentarian Tess . Pud S 407-350.0707 TS+ - 0RWEEES .. A07-366-4220 VP......Cabrn Bomosk, . 127-398-6004
Dariel Holsenbeck ..., 407-247-6421 o ' BRI TemyEven ... ... 407-927-4325 Sec ... Teresia Chese. ... 407-542-1126
. . . CARRINGTON W00DS See . Janet Aienhoff .. .Non-Published Treas . . . . Cherie Holmwood . . . Non-Published
Membership Chialtman/Commiioe  pros . Mary\Wiey . .. .. 4077735173 Teas .. AmBanet. . .. 407-542-6110 WEDGENDOD TENNIS VILLAS

Andrea Hrman....... 4074979143 e Jackie Schons . 407-365-9603

FAIRWAY DAKS Pres,.... BrignWallace .. . .. 407-365-7765
LIAISONS CASA PARK VILLAS Pres. ..., Kathleen Nagh. .. .. .. Non-Published VF . .. .. Chet Zwissler ... .. A07-365-7765
Kurt Mierlcke with SR 417 iasuss, Pres..... Arrold L. Nussbaum 407-359-0849 \p ... ... Don Helenthal ... .Non-Published Sec . ... Sue Kellicut, . .. .. 407-365-7765
VP KelyPacy. ... Non-Published Seg .. .. FranFazio. ... ..., .. Non-Publishad Treas .. . . Bonnie Frank . . ... 407-365-7765
Boards and commifees ae comprised  Sec..... Ethel Bonura. ... .. A07-365-2890 Treas ... MattWhite .. ... .Non-Published wyekLow
of both Board Merfubersr and volgnteers Tregs ... Brad Gilman. ... ... Non-Publshed GEORGETOWNE Pres. ... Saurabh Patel . A07-020-6514
fom the Community. I vou wish 10 oyE3 GEA PARC & FOX GLEN Pres. . KutWeever ... Non-Published VP/Sec. . . Danlel Holsenbeck. . 407 247 9421
volunteer, please coniact Kevin McCann &l prog - i Dressler, ... Non-Fublshed VP .. . StatWils... ..... Non-Publshad Treas .. .. Jodie Starzyk . ... . Non-Published
SRR, VP..... Bet Brenan Toyzan . Non-Publsted Sec .. KeinSmih .. ..., Non-Publified wiCKLOW GREENS
Sec..... Linda Bergman . . . ... Non-Publshed Tress .. ..ChenFord. .. ... Non-Published prq BranSin. ... ... AO7-571-0478
CHELSEA W0ODS GLEN EAGLE VP Carl Lundauist. . . ... Non-Publisned
gﬁf&ﬁfﬁ'ﬁi’.‘ :Em; Pres. ... .ErkAnderson ... 407-47-1432 Pres.... Richerd Jermen. ... 407-221-7040 Sec ... KattySim ... Non-Publihed
Juanita BUmberg. ... 407-309-7487 Voo T(?dd Cravsan‘ cooo 407-542-3369 wp L James Mckenna .. 203-249-2359 Treas . . Kathy Skes. .. .. . .Non-Published
Tuscawilla Womsn's Ciub: SEC ... Ricx Chattin ... ... 407-721-7536 Sec .. .. F{licheudVan Smifh. . 407-718-1050
Bommia Weinsein ... 407-066-3231 1 -+ NoatYoung. .. 407-977-8252 Teas . dmFor. ... TR
GHESTNUT ESTATES GREENBRIAR
Pres. ... Paul Sapp. . ... .Non-Published Pres. ... Diana Robiins. .. . .Non-Published
ADDITIONS OR UPDATES Voo EdBsidel .. ...... Non—PubI!shed VP... ... Jason Paranjo. .. . .Non-Published
T0 PRIVATE HOAs, CLUBS, Sec/Treas . Ann Fetter. ... .Non-Published Sec . . Sandy Kleiner ... ... Non-Pubiished
BABYSITTER, PET CARE Treas . MichellaLong. ... ... Non-Published
ﬂnltﬁﬂmr?:ﬁ? -;:f:fl; You, or your parent, must be a paid member  BABYSITTER +aiso pet care
RIS IS your listing missing and you | 0L THOR (0 e ok =l yournane, e Gutan ..., 16... 4078361004
by the 15 of the-mosth for fhe IEREILLCE YLK ?r?:’ r?m?]ﬂ? tg' ﬁsa@cgpon\ineséom Please PET CARE
febowtg - months S0 Eamil W recently cleaned out this fist matk I the éubject Ine "THOA NL* We B Bates . 13..... 407-408-6278
fhem to Lisa@oppanline.com Read the instructions to the right 10 add your | cannot take info over the phone. YARD WORKER *aieo Fet cave
Pligsh miash (e Slbljzat “THOA name back. none fisied at this fime
ML We cannot take changes
ver the phona,
ARTICLES & ANNOUNCEMENTS / publishng. Deadling s the 12th of themonth ~ The Homeowners’ Association resarves the
for the following months issue. Hight to deny any adverising or editorial copy
ARTICLES & ANNOUNCEMENTS: ADVERTISING: For raiss and avallabiity that s ceemed inappropriate o the interests of
WTuscawitla Today" is the official Showtd be e-mailed to Ted Johnson, at contact Lisa Kimbrough-Rodriguez at Creative 116 community, however, netther the publisher
publication of the Tuscawilla tedjohnson1@live.com and to the THOA Printing & Publishing, 407-302-9147 or nor the ackvertisers necessarlly always suppor! or

Homemwninrs" Association, 70, Box President, Kavin McCann, ot kev.mccann1@  Lisa@cpponline.com. Deadline for ads agree with al iewpoints printed herein,
etEr el A e R R yahoo.com All articles/announcements need  and payment i the 15th of the month for
A L e et 10 e approved by the THOA President before the following months issue. Ad rates are subject
1o change without notice.
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Your Neighbors.
Your Friends.

Your Plumber.

We live here. Always have. Right down the street.
So trust all your plumbing needs to a trusted resource, right in the neighborhood.

MODERN%‘&"

PLUMBING INDUSTRIES, INC.

LOCAL 407.412.7857 TOLL-FREE 866.707.5862
EMERGENCY 24/7 SERVICE CALL 407.706.1999

WWw.modernpi.com

Lizensad « Bonded - Insuted
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Wishing All my
Tuscawilla
Neighbors:

Happy Holidays &
Here’s to 2021

Laura Leigh Wood
(407) 310-4908

LauraleighWood@grnaii.com

LavuraleighWood.com RE /'ﬁ Ax

Town & Country
Each Office is lngependemtly Owned and Operated. ===

There’s No Place Like YOUR Home...
for the Holidays!'

-




